
How do you thank so many

committed people who had the

courage and the compassion to

embark on opening a

residential home 125 years ago

for people with “incurable”

diseases.  The first president of

the home summarized it by

saying: “All we had with

which to commence such a

great work was faith and three

hundred dollars.” 

In today’s world that would be

unthinkable, laughable even.

But in this case, faith gave

them strength and trust.  The good people who had the

conviction to take on this huge undertaking were not

going to fail.  Their perseverance and belief in the

cause prevailed.  They knew that making a home for

people with neurological diseases was such a great

need that they would not allow themselves to do

anything but succeed. They experienced setbacks, fire,

and the Depression, but nothing stopped them.

Today, the commitment to The Home for Incurables

which is now called The Beechwood Home is as strong

as it was 125 years ago.  A day doesn’t go by when

dedicated volunteers, board members, and friends of

Beechwood roam the halls.   The staff is as devoted

now as they were back in 1890. They continue to bring

joy, comfort and love to our residents.  They are a part

of the Beechwood family.  The loyalty to our residents

is strong and constant.  

We are grateful to all those who came before us and to

those presently safeguarding The Beechwood Home

and securing the tradition of excellence for the next

125 years.

If you are interested in a copy of The Beechwood

Home history, please contact Judy Sandquist at

jsandquist@beechwoodhome.com
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The fiscal year 2014 was a very successful year for The Beechwood Home

despite the many insurance, regulatory and reimbursement changes.  We know

that our accomplishments would not be possible without the brave families that

allow us to be part of their extended family and journey through the next

chapter of their lives.  

As we celebrate 125 years we are so grateful for the support of our community

that started those many years ago - our founders, our Board of Trustees, The

Beechwood Home Foundation, Friends of Beechwood, Grantors of

Foundations, staff and families who have allowed us to have a special place in

this community to support  a need that is unique.  

From The Desk Of The CEO...

The Beechwood Home

Presidents Report 2014
The year 2014 was a good year at The Beechwood Home.  As the President of

the Board of Trustees, I had the honor to witness many successes, work

alongside a committed Board, an outstanding CEO and many talented staff

members.  Most importantly, I had the privilege to attend many functions at the

Home and get to know some of our enjoyable residents.  

We had a successful Shoot for The Beechwood Home which was held at Elk

Creek Hunt Club;  Our Annual Block Party was entertaining for all who

attended;  Our Ghost and Goblin Gala, honoring Audre and Carl Sedacca, was a

fun and prosperous evening; the Friends of Beechwood annual giving fund was extremely effective.

Fiscally, The Beechwood Home is very sound.  In spite of Medicaid challenges, we are in good fiscal health.

Through the support and dedication of many friends and benefactors we have been successful in our

fundraising efforts.  We continue to benefit from generous grants, gifts and donations.   We could not be

more grateful for the support from so many.   Thank you.

As we enter our 125th year, we know we will have another great year.   The Beechwood Home continues to

strive to be home-like and a resident centered environment as it has from the very beginning.  Thank you for

your continued support of Beechwood.

Mr. Timothy Toft

Board President

Mr. William Baechtold 

Mr. Samuel Bortz 

Mrs. Adele Craft 

Ms. Donna de Graaf 

Dr. Igor Dumbadze 

Mr. Gregory French

Mr. Vere Gaynor 

Mr. James Gibbs 

Mrs. Virginia Gross 

Mr. Robert Chip Heidt, III

Mr. Grant Hesser 

Ms. Mary Jo Lane

Mrs. Mary Ann Meanwell 

Mr. Richard Moore 

Mr. Carson Morey 

Mrs. Kathye Nippert 

Mrs. Audre Sedacca 

Dr. Linda Workman 

Officers of the Board

President – Mr. Timothy Toft

Vice President – Mr. Richard Oliver

Treasurer – Ms. Cynthia Flick

Recording Secretary – Mr. David Osborn

Member at Large – Mr. Thomas Brennan

BEECHWOOD HOME 2015 BOARD OF TRUSTEES
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In Memory of

Helen DeCourcy Williams

February 17, 1921 - Saturday, January 17, 2015

Mrs. Williams served on the Board of Trustees for The Beechwood Home where she was

Board President from 1987-1989 and volunteered at the home for over 50 years.

She will be missed, but not forgotten.



We Sincerely Thank our Generous Donors

2014 Grants
Chemed Corp Foundation

The Cincinnati Foundation for the Aged of the Greater Cincinnati Foundation

General Electric Evendale Employees Service Fund

The Greater Cincinnati Foundation

Robert A & Marian K Kennedy Charitable Trust

Herbert A Metzger Fund of The Greater Cincinnati Foundation

The Oliver Family Foundation

Agnes Nordloh Charitable Trust

Ohio Valley Foundation, 5/3 Bank

RCL Fund of The Greater Cincinnati Foundation, Mrs. Elizabeth Lovett Grover

AJ Rendigs Memorial Fund, 5/3 Bank

The Marge & Charles Schott Foundation

Dr. Carl & Mrs. Audre Sedacca Fund of The Greater Cincinnati Foundation

The Wyler Family Foundation

Eric B.Yeiser Family Foundation

Alamo Electronics, Inc.
Mr. Hal Angus

in Memory of Barbara Angus
Mr. & Mrs. Robert H. A. Anning, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Anning
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Armstrong
Mr. James Arnett 
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Bailey
Mr. & Mrs. Oliver Baily
Ms. Carol Barbeito
Mr. John Barrett
Ms. Rosemary Bauer
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Beech, III
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Beimesch
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Bennett
Mrs. Janis Binzer 
Mrs. Charlotte Bishop

in Memory of Harry L. Bishop
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Blumenthal
Mr. & Mrs. James Bradley
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Branam
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Breen

in Memory of Julie Breen
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Brennan
Mrs. Edna Brinkley Jones

Mr. Thomas Brinkman, Sr.
in Memory of Edna Brinkman

Mr. Harry Brown
Mr. & Mrs. John Bullock
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Bullock
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Bullock

in Memory of Donna Bullock
Ms. Ann Bunis
Ms. Janet Byerwalter
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Cahill, III
Mrs. Catherine Caldemeyer 
Ms. Jinja Cales
Cheviot Savings Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Clark

in Memory of Nicole Way
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Cole
Mr. Adam Cooper

in Memory of Nicole Way
Mrs. Carol Conners 
Mr. & Mrs. John Couzins, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. John Couzins, Jr.

in Memory of F William Muhlhofer, Jr.
Mrs. Jodelle Crosset
Mrs. Jodelle Crosset

in Memory of Kathryn Atkinson

Dr.  & Mrs. Anthony Dallalio
Ms. Judy Davis

in Memory of George Mitchell
Ms. Katherine Gorman Davis

in Memory of Ruth Davis
Ms. Marjorie Davis

in Memory of Ruth Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Adriaan De Graaf
Mr. & Mrs. William O. DeWitt, Jr.
Mr. Donald Dickinson, Jr.

in Memory of Ann & Janet
Dickinson & Norma Henry

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Dimling
Mr. & Mrs. Allan Drexler
Dr. & Mrs. Igor Dumbadze
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell Dunaway
Mr. & Mrs. James Espelage

in Memory of Karen Payne
Mr. & Mrs. John Forbes
William & Antonia Frank Foundation Inc 
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Galbraith
Mr. & Ms. Kevin Galbraith

in Memory of Nicole Way
Gaynor Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Vere Gaynor

Ms. Susanne Geier
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Gimpel
Glenny Glass Co.
Mr. John Goering
Mr. H Drewry Gores

& Mr. George Warrington
Greater Liberty Baptist Church, Inc.
Mr. Joseph Green
Ms. Judith Green 
Mr. Matthew Green
Mr. Stewart Greenlee
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Greiwe
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Groger

in Memory of Margaret Vollmer
Mr. & Mrs. John Gross
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Grote, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Antonio Guerrero

in Memory of Sherri Lee Davidson
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hahne

in Memory of Nicole Way
Mr. & Mrs. James Haley
Mr. Virginius Hall
Ms. Eileen Harris
Dr. Rae  Hartman
Health Care Management Group

2014 Friends of Beechwood and Memorials Donations
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Mini Capital Compaign - 3 Season Porch

Mr. Robert Hebbeler 
Ms. Christine Heekin/CLH Foundation
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Heidt, Jr.

in Memory of Jana Sedacca
Estate of Ms. Adele Henschen 
Mrs. Sarah Herp
Mrs. Denice Hertlein
Mr. & Mrs. Grant V. Hesser
Ms. Deborah Hill in Memory of Nicole Way
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Hobson
Mrs. Nancy Hogan
Ms. Samantha Hole

in Memory of Nicole Way
The Homan Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Homlar
Mr. Robert Howell
Mr. William Hronek
Ms. Diana Hyman
Mrs. Anne Ingalls Lawrence
Mr. & Mrs. John Isch
Mr. & Mrs. John Jagodzinski
Mr. Robert Johnson, Jr. 
Mrs. Martha Jones

in Memory of Nicole Way
Mr. & Mrs. Reuven Katz
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Kearney
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Keckeis
Ms. Ruth Kenkel in Memory of Julie Breen
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Klonne
Mr. Robert Knueven

in Memory of Dianne Knueven
Ms. Carolyn Koehler
Ms. Jacquelyn Kriege 
Ms. Mary Jo Lane
Mr. Royce Lane & Ms. Shirley Lane

in Memory of Janet Drescher
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Larkin

in Memory of Janet Drescher
Mr.  Reed Leonard
Mr. & Mrs. James Lesch
Mr. & Mrs. James Lesch

in Memory of Kenneth Schoettmer
Ms. Diane Leugers
Mr. & Mrs. John Linz
Ms. Carol R Mack

in Memory of Janet Drescher
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Macon

Mr. & Mrs. George  Maggini
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Maher

in Memory of Kenneth Schoettmer
Ms. Karen Mann
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Manner
Ms. Debbie McDaniel
Mr. Robert L McGrath

in Memory of Hall Mercier
Mr. Michael McGraw 
Ms. Kori McOmber
Mrs. Mary Ann Meanwell
Mr. & Mrs. John Mellott
Messer Construction Co.
Rev. James Metzger
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Michalek 
Mrs. Ann Monroe
Mr. Robert B. Morgan 
Mr. Rick Moore & The Greater Cincinnati
Health Council
Mrs. Marjorie Motch
Mrs. Janet Murphy
Ms. Janet Neiheisel

in Memory of Janet Drescher
Ms. Marlene Nickoson

in Memory of Janet Drescher
Ms. Dorothy Nieman
Ms. Julie Northrop
Office Furniture Source
Mr. & Mrs. Stefan Olson
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Owens
Mr. & Mrs. David Palmer 
Mrs. Martha Petrie Bolognini
Ms. Benita Pitts

in Memory of Janet Drescher
Dr. & Mrs. Jerome A. Planchard, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Porter

in Memory of Nicole Way
Ms. Sue Purcell 
Rev. & Mrs. George Reed
Ms. Jean M. Reed

in Memory of Donna & Michael Brunner
Mr. & Mrs. John Rees
Mr. & Mrs. Ferd Remenowsky
Alfred J  Rendigs Memorial Fund
Ms. Dorothy Ries

in Memory of Betty & Yvonne Smith
Mrs. Jamie Ries

in Memory of Betty & Yvonne Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Robertson
Mr. Theodore Robinson
Mr. Scott Rodes
Ms. Carolyn Rose
James, Debbie & Amanda Rudolph, Jr.

in Memory of Nicole Way
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffery Rush
Mr. Donald Ruwe 
Mrs. Judy Sandquist

in Memory of Roosevelt Mapp
Mr. & Mrs. William Sandquist
Mrs. Anna L. Saylor

in Memory of Marcia Kunkel
Mr. Raymond Schad 
Mr. & Mrs. Denny Schneider
Ms. Marilyn Schoettmer

in Memory of Kenneth Schoettmer
Mrs. Majorie Schoettmer

in Memory of Kenneth Schoettmer
Ms. Linda Senior
Dr. Donna Shambley-Ebron

& Mr. John Ebron
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Shiels
Dr. Clifford Shultz

in Memory of Jana Sedacca
Ms. Vicky Smith

in Memory of Betty & Yvonne Smith
Mr. Barry M. Smyth
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Sollmann

in Memory of Kenneth Schoettmer
Ms. Elizabeth Solway
Mr. Robert Starkoff

in Memory of Nicole Way
Stefani Landscaping, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Stertz
Mr. Richard Stewart
Mr. & Mrs. John Stith
Mr. Roland Stockland

& Mrs. Harriet Geraci Stockland
Mr. & Mrs. James Sunderhaus
Mrs. Richard H. Sutphin

in Memory of Richard H. Sutphin
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Swaim
Mr. & Mrs. Abbot Thayer
Mrs. Sally Tieke 
Mr. David Todd
Mrs. S.P. Todd, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Toft

Mr. Donald Tolle
Mr. Howard Tucker

in Memory of Nicole Way
Mr. David F. Turner
Mr. Woodrow Uible
Mr. Dale Ullum 
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Umberg 
Mr. Salvador Valdes 
Mr. & Mrs. James Vance
Mr. Garrett Verhagen
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Verhagen 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Vetter

in Memory of Janet Drescher
Mr. Lance Vierling

& Mrs. Patricia Clark-Vierling
Ms. Barbara Vilter
Mr. & Mrs. J. Philip Vollmer
Mrs. Barbara Wagner

in Memory of Virginia Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Walsh

in Memory of Nicole Way
Warrington Foundation –

Dan & Fran Bailey
Dr. & Mrs. George Watkins
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Way

in Memory of Nicole Way
Ms. Betty Weber
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Wehling
Mr. & Mrs. John Weiler

in Memory of Janet Drescher
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Wessels 
Mrs. Martha Wessels
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Wetterer

in Memory of Kenneth Schoettmer
Ms. Ruth Whitehorn

in Memory of Russ Wagner
Ms. Dorothy Wood Whitaker
Mr. Loy Thomas Widener 
Mr. Rick Wolnitzek
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Woodward 
Dr. Linda Workman

& Mr. Steven Cochran
Mr. John Yacenich
Mr. John Yacenich

in Memory of Ed Fitzgerald
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Dr.  George & Mrs. Linda Callard          Mr. & Mrs. Larry Galluzzo

Beechwood Benevolent Pathway

Ms. Rosemary Bauer
Ms. Elizabeth Carter

Liberty Baptist Church
Mr. Phillip Macon

Mrs. Patricia Misrach
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Plagge

Ms. Elizabeth Rayford
Mr. & Mrs. William Sandquist
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Welty
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2014 Celebration Dinner Honoring Dr. Carl & Mrs. Audre Sedacca Sponsors

2014 Annual Clay Shoot Sponsors
June 6, 2014 at the Elk Creek Hunt Club

Premier Sponsor
PNC Bank

Sponsor of Promise
Dr. Carl & Mrs. Audre Sedacca

& Mr. Tim & Dr. Tamela Zimmerman 

Sponsor of Hope
The Heidt Family Foundation
The Oliver Family Foundation
Western & Southern Financial Group

Sponsor of Strength
Bahl & Gaynor Investment Council
Mr. & Mrs. Lee & Shannon Carter
Cornerstone Insurance & Financial Services, 

Mr. Dennis Shiels
Mrs. Susan Lawrence
Osborn Rohs Williams & Donohoe
Mr. Nick Ragland, III

& Mrs. Marty Ragland
The Larry & Rhonda Shaekley

Family Foundation
Skilled Care Pharmacy
The Williams Family

Sponsor of Comfort
Dr. & Mrs. George & Linda Callard
Mr. & Mrs. Terry & Adele Craft
Mrs. Jodelle Crosset
Mr. & Mrs. James & Susan Gibbs
Mr. William Baechtold & Graydon Head
Dr. & Mrs. Dean & Anne Kereiakes 
Mrs. Richard Sutphin
US Bank

Mr. Lance Vierling
& Mrs. Patricia Clark-Vierling

Sponsor of Care
Ms. Louise Allen
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas & Mary Anne Brennan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas & Diana Klinedinst
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey & Lynn Rush
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel & Stephanie Shiels
Mrs. Delle Ernst Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Abbot & Josie Thayer
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy & Jodi Toft
Mrs. Dorothy Whitaker
Dr. Linda Workman & Mr. Steve Cochran
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Vontz
Mr. & Mrs. Steve & Trish Yards

Sponsor of Support
Ms. Beth Dochinger
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney & Vallie Geier
Mr. & Mrs. John & Mary Gimpel
Mr. Douglas Hynden
Mr. Michael McGraw
Mr. Richard Weiland 
Mr. & Mrs. William & Barbara Weyand

Tickets
Mrs. Nicky Bade
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Bolognini
Mr. & Mrs. Michael  Branam
Mrs. JoAnn Breslin
Mr. & Mrs. William Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Cambruzzi

Mr. & Mrs. Marc Comisar
Mr. Philip Cone
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Coombe
Mrs. Jodelle Crosset
Dr. Leslie Dye
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Federl
Dr. & Mrs. Steven Fessler
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory  French
Mr. & Mrs.  Jeffrey Gibson
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Heekin
Mr. & Mrs. Grant Hesser
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Hils
Mr. Peter & Ms. Lucy Hodgson Koenig  
Mrs. Steve & Mrs. Susan

Larkin Domonkos
Mrs. Marian Leibold
Mr. & Mrs. J.G. McCord
Mr. Donald Mellott, Jr.
Mrs. Patricia Misrach
Ms. Elodie Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Owens
Mr. & Mrs. C. Richard Paulsen
Dr. & Mrs. Glenn Pfister
Mr. & Mrs. William Sandquist 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Sedacca
Dr. & Mrs. Barry Simon
Mr. & Mrs. Butch Stertz
Dr. & Mrs. Frank Welsh
Ms. Bernice Wolf
Dr. Bradley Wolf

Donations
Mr. James Arnett
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Barham
Mr. & Mrs. William Baumann
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Beech, III
Ms. Charlotte Bishop
Ms. Ann Casey
Ms. Beth Dochinger
Ms. Dianne Dunkelman,

Clever Crazes for Kids
Ms. Maggie Elder
Mr. & Mrs. Sidney Goldstein
Mr. & Mrs. John  Gross
Ms. Amy Heinichen Liss
Mrs. Amanda  Hood
Dr. & Mrs. Edmond Jones
Mr. Carl Kalnow
Mr. Robert Knueven
Mrs. Marian Leibold
Ms. Donna Meakin
Mrs. Mary Ann Meanwell
Ms. Marjorie Motch
Ms. Libby  Mott
Ms. Tara Lee Murdock
Mr. & Mrs. James Murphy
Mr. Richard D. Oliver, II 
Mr. & Mrs. David Parlin
Mr. & Mrs. James Pearce
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Roberts
Mrs. Ann Satterfield
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Terrill
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Volmer
Mrs. Paula Jane Watters

Cart Sponsor 
Messer Construction Co.

Ammunition Sponsor 
Kirk’s Natural, LLC

Gold Sponsors
Western & Southern

Life Insurance Company
The Williams Family

Silver Sponsor 
North American Properties,

W. Joseph Williams

Award Sponsor 
Cornerstone Insurance & Financial Services,

Mr. Dennis Shiels

Station Sponsors
4MeGroup
Bahl & Gaynor Investment Counsel
Bell/Lantech Industries
Camargo Stables

Cincinnati Bell
Cincinnati Central Credit Union
Clear Measures
Cornerstone Insurance & Financial Services,

Mr. Dennis Shiels
Daikin Applied
Ekvall International, LTD
Fincastle Farms Hunt Club
Mr. William Baechtold & Graydon Head
LCS
Mercedes Benz of West Chester
Osborn Rohs Williams & Donahoe
Tim & Barb Owens
UBS Financial Services,

Carter/Brown Group
The Beechwood Shoot Planning Committee

Food Donation
US Food Service

Teams & Shooters
Anchor Properties
Bahl & Gaynor Investment Counsel
Paul Callard
Center Bank
Clear Measures
EMS
Forsythe Group
Chad Fox
Gibbs Insurance Associates
George Heffner
Johnson Investments
Key Bank
LCS
Michael Mauch
Mellott &  Mellott
Nelson Stark Company
Dave Parlin
The Peck Hananford + Briggs Company

PNC Bank
RehabCare
John Ryan-Capital Advisories

of Raymond James
Daniel Shiels
Stockyard
Craig Steins
ThyssenKrupp Elevator Corporation
Lance Vierling
John Ward-TriHealth

Donations
Vance Banker
Bluegrass Kesco Inc.
Andrew & Jennifer Bowen
Thomas Brennan, Jr.
Robert Conger
Dial Onew Security, Inc.
Roderick Maceachen
Stefani Landscapting, Inc.
Bruce Tillinghast, Pilsen Imports
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Resident’s Corner
The Helper
By Katie Murphy

Brad became a member of the Beechwood Family in 2008 from

Bellevue, Kentucky.  At first impression, Brad was a very quiet

and reserved individual and kept to

himself.  The staff and residents tried for

weeks to get Brad to come out of his room

and engage with no success.  Upon

coming to Beechwood, Brad was very

good friends with Marcia Fancher, the 3rd

floor unit manager who had introduced

Brad to the Home. Marcia also struggled

to get Brad to participate in life at

Beechwood.  Then one day Brad decided

to join an activity and since then he has

never looked back. Wow!  Who knew that

this quiet individual was such a

charismatic guy who had so much to offer!

As weeks went by, Brad soon became

known as “the helper” around the facility.  Brad was seen all

over the floors helping transport residents to meals and

activities.  He transported residents to their therapy and made

sure they were on time for their PT appointments.

Not only seen, Brad was also heard around the facility due to his

completely contagious, loud and spirited laugh. He would have

the PT department roaring with laughter on any given day.

As the staff and residents got to know Brad, we found out about

a hidden talent, the gift of a country music voice.  Brad was a

lead singer in a local country band in Kentucky with a few of his

buddies called “Raising Kane”.   Brad’s singing abilities are

beyond just good, they are wonderful. 

Brad also enjoys outdoor activities

such as camping, fishing and boating. 

Brad attended Bellevue High School

and graduated from Centre College

with a degree in Accounting.  Brad

worked for Burkhardt’s Department

Store and Carlisle Construction as a

Comptroller. 

Brad is a proud father of two sons,

Kyle and Kris and has two

grandchildren, a granddaughter

named Kennedy and a grandson

named Bodie.

When I asked Brad what his favorite activity is here at

Beechwood, he answered, ”I especially enjoy being able to assist

the residents with day to day things!”

Volunteer Connection
Volunteers are Love in Motion
By Rose Stertz and Megan Randolph

On any given Thursday evening you will find Chuck Patterson leading an informal group of residents in what we fondly call

“Conversations with Chuck”.   These ‘conversations’ are bible readings and discussions that gave root over 30 years ago.  

In the 80’s Chuck’s college friend, entered Beechwood Home at a very young age.  Chuck began visiting him and many of the

residents regularly.  One resident, in particular, quickly befriended Chuck; he lovingly refers to her as a ‘one-person welcoming

committee’.   This particular resident would point to her bible and ask him to read it to her, which he did.  A special relationship was

born.  Though his college friend passed away in 1993, Chuck kept visiting the Beechwood residents until he was transferred out of

town.  Upon his return to Cincinnati in 1995 he felt the calling to return to The Beechwood Home where he quickly reconnected

with his other dear friend.  Their Bible readings and discussions continued.  Over time other residents began to join in on the

discussions . . . “Conversations with Chuck”, a gathering of

residents for prayer and talk, took flight.  

Chuck’s wife, Venice, accompanies him, when she’s not busy with

any of their three children and seven grandchildren.  

When asked why he volunteers at Beechwood, he said, “It’s all

about encouraging one another in our faith in Christ.  I am

encouraged as much as, or more than, the residents through these

visits”.  

Thank you, Chuck, for your caring, dedication and spiritual

leadership.  Our residents’ lives are truly enhanced because of your

presence in their lives.  God bless you in your vocation.  
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Welcome New

Beechwood Volunteers

The residents and staff at The Beechwood Home

value our wonderful volunteers.  We are

pleased to welcome the following new

volunteers to Beechwood:

Please check out our brief video that explains why it is

so important to support the Beechwood Home. Go to

www.BeechwoodHome.org and click on the link.

Andy Furthmiller

Jana McLeid

Joyce Meinerding

Chelsea Orr

Nannette Reidinger

Tina Stroube


